Program committee meeting 9-9-11

In attendance:  Tracie Pavon, Heather Gaumer, Shelly Brimeyer, Mary Jacobsen, Debbie Murphy, Joan Meyer, Kristi Fuller, Brandi Stone-Miller, Beth Oakes Cole, Gary Adams, Marie Pleggenkuhle, Mary Jo Smith, Kathie Walters, Greg Geistkemper, Cindy Seiffer.

NASFAA Training:  Marie Pleggenkuhle
Marie is still waiting for confirmation as to when the webinar training will be held.  She has not yet finalized the presenters.  Tracie will email Connie at NASFAA, and Marie will email a regional trainer to nail down the length of time required for the training.  The scheduling is tight, and Tracie would prefer not to back up the start time due to those who need to allow for travel time.  Gary will check with the hotel regarding a boxed lunch for attendees to grab and go either during the training or between the training and the conference beginning at 1 pm.
Conference registration will be fine with Tracie, Mary Jacobsen, Rob Smith and others helping.  Newcomers will be finalized the week before the conference.  We still haven’t been able to connect with the Iowa National Guard regarding a possible speaker.

Dream Act session:  Mary Jo Smith

Juan Garcia is leaving ICAN for a position with ACT, but he will check with ACT regarding his participation in this session.

Minute to Win It games:  Greg Geistkemper

Greg indicated he has narrowed down the games to 10, but hasn’t purchased supplies for them yet.  For socializing after the games, he will provide a Wii/Xbox.  He will need a projector as his plan is to play a video of how each game is played before the teams participate in addition to supplying the Wii.  If he uses the internet to access the games on NBC’s site, there is a fee and Gary will check on that cost.  Committee members may need to volunteer to watch each team’s participant to determine a winner for each event.  Gary asked Mary Jo if she still wanted to play Bingo, but she thanked him and said it wasn’t necessary!
Menu:  Joan Meyer will help Gary with menu selections.

Vendor area:  Gary relayed that Chris Ditter wishes to be included on all upcoming committee meetings.

Soldier Reintegration:  Debbie Murphy

Debbie is still negotiating with Cynthia Rasmussen.

Tax Forms and FA:  Mary Jacobsen

This session will be switched with Modular-based Awarding’s timeslot on Wed.  Tracie mentioned the future use of tax transcripts instead of 1040s in verification processes, so Mary’s presenter may want to include that.
Awards:  Mary Jo Smith

Heather Gaumer and Mary Jo conferred on the John Moore Award and agreed this award should be presented in the spring instead of moving it to the fall conference.  It involves significant thought and effort regarding an office’s work during an academic year, and spring is a better time to determine and evaluate those efforts.  Mary Jo would like the committee to already be considering nominations for the various awards that will be presented at the fall conference.  She has added member(s) to her committee, which will be meeting soon.
Treat Bags:  Mary Jo Smith was again asked to organize treat bags.

Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform/CPA:  Tracie Pavon
This session will move to the spring conference if the MASFAA Ohio rep agrees to present at this conference.  Chase Bank is aware of this.

R2T4:  Tracy Havener

Tracy is having difficulty finding a presenter for this session.  Greg Geistkemper offered to check with Julie Haack (St. Ambrose FA director) about her availability to present.  Tracie will check with Bev Hickman in her office.  This is one of the Academy sessions, so it would be acceptable to have two seasoned school professionals present the material.

SAP: Town Hall:  Dave Bartlett

Tracie informed Dave to have a few slides ready with material, but she is hoping there are a lot of SAP questions that spill over from NASFAA training to fill this session.

Decorations:  This will be discussed in more detail during next week’s call.  Marie suggested we charge Leadership participants with making/supplying decorations or helping with games, etc. since their early Oct. meeting has time already factored into it for assisting with the conference planning.

Assignments:  Continue working on your moderator forms and send them to Tracie as they’re ready.  Tracie will work with Mary Jacobsen on posting a tentative agenda to the IASFAA website early next week and would like the hotel information to go live at the same time.
